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November Star Word Prompt: How has your star word inspired thankfulness in you this year?  

Due to the Thanksgiving Holiday and other community events, there will be NO Community Meal in November. 

Veterans Day Lasagna Luncheon 
 

For ALL Veterans and Their Families 
 

Friday, November 11, 2022 
11 am to 1 pm 

 
 

This luncheon is in appreciation for the service 
of all area veterans, past and present. 

 

 

If you would still like to volunteer 

contact Lindy Wilenius for more 

information 

 
Farewell & Godspeed!  

Trinity celebrated many years 
of membership with Rev. Ray 
& Ivy Reinholtzen during the 
worship service on October 
16. 2022.  A delicious cake 
was served during fellowship 
time. The couple will soon be 
moving to a Northfield retire-

ment home, closer to family. We will miss both you and 
your ministries to Trinity and the Cook community.  

(More pictures on page 9)  

Annual Meeting Election Results  
The annual congregational meeting was held following 
worship on October 16, 2022. A budget for 2023 was  
proposed and approved by members in attendance. Four 
council members were voted in for the coming year: Jody 
Bixby and Kim Marwick were re-elected; Laura Aune and 
Patti Naughton are beginning two-year terms. They join 
current council members Jody Bixby, Bill Conger, Julie 
Horihan, Kim Marwick, and Crystal Whitney. Pr. Erika 
and Dn. Kari are also voting council members.  
 
The new council held its monthly meeting on Thursday, 
October 20, electing the following officers: 
 
  President: Crystal Whitney 
  Vice-President: Jody Bixby 
  Secretary: Julie Horihan 

 
                        WELCA  

 
Saturday, November 5,   

9:00 am - 1:00 pm. 
 

Items available for sale will be baked goods, various 
craft items, and what-not tables of miscellaneous 
items, along with some basket raffles.   
 
There will also be coffee ands available for all who 
may want to sit and visit in the midst of shopping. 

Holy baptism of Taeley Hope Simpson was celebrated  
on October 9, 2022.  

 
A delicious cake was 
shared during coffee 
time. Taeley Hope is the 
daughter of Bo & Carissa 
Simpson and has an older 
sister, Teagan. She is the 
granddaughter of Troy & 
Dawn and a great grand-
daughter of 
Hope Simpson. 
 
Blessings on all. 
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“But as for me and my household, we will serve the Lord.” Joshua 24:15 
 
      This fall I have been running into the 10 Commandments quite a few times. We had them in our  
      Sunday reading and we are learning them in Confirmation. It is always good to not only take time    
      and remember the commandments but also see how well we are doing living them out! 
 
I am always struck how we break and rebreak Commandments 5 and 8! Do you remember what these 

commandments are without looking? I’m guessing you are having trouble remembering what they are! The fifth Com-
mandment is: You shall not kill and the eighth Commandment is: You shall not bear false witness against your neighbor. 
Yes, I know you aren’t out killing people with weapons but we do break these commandments. 
  
Martin Luther writes about the 5th commandment: We are to fear and love God so that we do not hurt our neighbor in 
any way but heal him or her in all their physical needs. He says about the 8th Commandments: We are to fear and love 
God so that we do not betray, slander, or lie about our neighbor, but defend him or her, speak well of him or her, and 
explain their actions in the kindest way. 
  
Oh boy, we have work to do with these commandments. Our silly tongue, our foolish pride, our ego, our need to look 
better make us not live out these two commandments to the best of our abilities. How often do we talk in not so great 
ways about our neighbors? How often do we gossip? How often do we not defend our neighbor? When have we spoken 
well of our neighbors or even our church? 
  
We need to be proud of who we are as Trinity Lutheran. We need to speak and share the good ministry that we do here. 
We need to not break commandments when we speak of not only our neighbors but also our church! 
  
Let us try, as people of God, to follow the commands of God. Let us try to defend, speak well, and not kill (with weap-
ons or our words and actions). Let’s make the world a little better place by being commandment followers. 
 
     God’s great love to you all,    
     Pr. Erika  

From Pastor Erika 

 
Advent Spiral Service 

Wednesday, November 30, at 6:30 p.m.  
A beautiful service for people of all ages. 

  
  Advent, which begins on Sunday, November 27, is one of my favorite seasons of the    
  church year. Perhaps it’s the contemplative in me or the very introverted part of me 
  that appreciates the summons to slow down and go deeper as we wait. 
 

As we enter into this season of Advent, people of all ages are invited to join us for an Advent Spiral Service on Wednes-
day, November 30, at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. 
  
The Advent Spiral has its roots in the Waldorf Schools with children but is a service for both children and grownups. For 
it is with the awe of children that we await and prepare our hearts and minds for the incarnation of God in the world.  
 
The Advent Spiral Service is a lovely meditative service that gives us the opportunity to enter into the beauty and mys-
tery of the season of Advent in a special way by walking a spiral of evergreen boughs or sitting to meditate while music 
plays in the background interspersed with readings. Imagine evergreen boughs laid on the floor in the shape of a spiral. 
In the center of the spiral is a lit candle. The room is darkened and each person takes a turn to walk the spiral. As each 
person reaches the center, they take a candle from the center and then retrace their steps out of the spiral. Each person 
brings forth the light as they walk outward and chooses a place along the spiral to set their lit candle to light the path for 
others as we share Christ’s love. As person after person has a turn and more and more lit candles grace the spiral, the 
room becomes increasingly filled with light.   
 
As I wait with you during this season of Advent, I recognize that this time of year can be filled with all sorts of emo-
tions. Know that I hold you in my prayers and you are welcome to talk and pray with me anytime.  
 

The Lord is coming, always coming. When you have ears to hear and eyes to see, you will recognize him at  
any moment of your life. Life is Advent; life is recognizing the coming of the Lord. – Henry Nouwen 

 
        In peace, 
 
        Dn. Kari (she/her) 

Deacon Kari 
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In November, Bible Quest will be working on Bible stories that talk about mercy and justice. For 
our justice and mercy hands-on project, the kids will be putting together personal care kits to send 
to Lutheran World Relief. Thank you to all who have donated to the project, either with supplies 
or funding!  

NEWS Bible Quest Assists with the Pollinator Garden 
 
After much preparation and planning by Bruce Garbisch, the pollinator team, and assistance from Pr. Erika, Dn. Kari 
and the Bible Quest kids & crew, the afternoon of October 12 was spent outside in the flower gardens. Plant labels were 
designed and colored by the kids, laminated and ready to go. Bruce prepared the beds with his roto-tiller and supplied 
the plants. The children were divided into small groups and each had a chance to help transplant with assistance from 
volunteers Larry Kujala, Larry Lange, Judy McGlynn and Heather O’Brien.   

Bruce Garbisch,  
Coordinator 

Larry Kujala, watching 
Josie as she plants. Bruce, preparing the soil 

for the transplants. 

Judy McGlynn, lending 
direction and a helping 
hand. 

Larry Lange, giving instructions for 
planting. 

Bruce and Heather O’Brien  
supervising the BQ kids as 
they add plants. 

Learning more about pollinators and plants. 
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VancoMobile link 

 
Thank You for your continued support; regular offerings keep Trinity going. Whether joining us in person or online, 
our ministries and missions are dependent on faithful giving.   
Are you interested regular electronic payments? Set one up through your own bank or financial institution, contact 
Sue Carstens at 218-666-5965 or email at info@trinitycook.org for further information. 
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Looking for an easy way to support the Trinity ministry?  Sign up for AmazonSmile, designate “Trinity Lutheran Church, Cook”, 
and for every purchase made, Trinity receives a donation (0.5% of eligible purchases - no fees, no extra cost) quarterly.  

Thank You to all the online shoppers who have already designated Trinity for donations through AmazonSmile.    

Donations-to-Date because YOU designated TLC are $ 132.05 
 

Go to https://smile.amazon.com for more information and to sign up.   
 
NOTE: We are listed as Trinity Lutheran Church.  Please search Trinity Lutheran Church, Cook, and our account will show up as 
Cook, MN. Questions? Call Trinity’s office at 218-666-5965 

A great big “thank you” to all the volunteers 
and especially the anonymous donor who made 
the new sanctuary ceiling possible. The project 
was recently completed 
and included new 
acoustic tiles and LED 
lighting in the seating 
area. Bill Conger was 
in charge of organizing 
workers, installation 
and completion.   
 
 

Thanks to Norma Thomas and Bailey Conger for lunch, snacks and coffee for the volunteers. 
Those pictured are (L to R) Dale Foss, Augie Carstens, Leo Wilenius, Bill Conger and on the 
ladder, Mike Jenkins. Job well done! 

TLC Sanctuary Gets a New Church 
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Lord, Hear Our Prayers: 
 
Those needing healing and comfort:   
Pastor Erika, Terry Bergstrom, Audrey Leenhouts, John 
Bergman, Kenneth Tomlinson, Shirley Bixby, Mike 
McCue, Bob Posch, Donnie Gordon and Kevin Cairn. 
 
+  Families and communities that are still trying to get 
 back on their feet following the devastating 
 storms, fires, and floods throughout the country  
+  Citizens, refugees and their families caught in the  
 devastation and military actions in Ukraine and 
 Eastern Europe.  
+  Those in our community and the world still dealing 

 with the loss and uncertainty of Covid, including 
 health care worker and refugees.  

+   People facing medical testing, challenges, & difficult 
 situations  
+  Those serving in the armed forces: Ezra Ahlgren,  
 Carolyn Bergman, Alan Gustafson, Tristin Gilbert, 

Erik Lappi, Matt Root, Max Pearson, Markus Udovich  
+  Those seeking Jesus Christ in their lives. 

BIRTHDAYS 

1 Rachel Pearson 

 Kory Zallar 

  2 Bruce Anderson 

  4 Karen Woods 

15 Bill Woods 

17   Denise Twite 

 Darrel Lindgren 

18 Layla Vraa 

 

19   Bruce Garbisch 

20 Lila Pearson 

22   Bill Sersha 

 Bob Walker 

24   Laura Aune 

27   Sophie Arvila 

 John Cin 

28   Leo Wilenius 

 Tom Ojanen 

ANNIVERSARIES 
   1 Roger & Nancy Lindbeck 

   4 Gary & Patty Carlson 

 10 Bill & Joyce Fromel 

 16 Rick & Kay Lokken 

 25 Ray & Ivy Reinholtzen 

 29 Rick & Sue Aune 

The Lutefisk and Meatball Dinner is set for Saturday, 
December 3, serving from 4:00 - 7:00 pm. Meal pricing is 
$18 for adults; $7 for kids 10 and under. Proceeds will go 
to the Cook Area Food Shelf. 
Greg Wilson will be coordinating and there are lots of 
opportunities to volunteer. Sign-up sheets are in the  
Fellowship Hall for:  
 Lefse Making 
 Food Prep  
 Cookie Bakers 
 Servers (various) 
 Kitchen Crew/Dishwashers 
 Clean Up 
 Also, a number of crock pots and roasters  
  will be needed, on loan 

Using the framework of the “Four R's” of a trauma-informed church, the Trauma Support Team is 
slowly and carefully considering the wide array of wounds or trauma experienced by our members 
and the community (Realize). We want to also consider the effect trauma has on family, friends, 
and spiritual relationships (Recognize). Action follows awareness (Respond).  
 
To start, you may see small adjustments in our Sunday worship services or physical spaces. We are 
exploring the possibility of restarting a grief support group. Education and support for family and  
friends is another goal.  Lastly, we want to avoid re-injuring someone in our organized practices and 
social times (Resist re-traumatization).   
 
We are just beginning the first steps in the process of becoming more aware and responsive.  If you 
have questions, if you have a topic that should be addressed, or if you would like to be part of the 
team, please contact Dn. Kari, Lauren Simensen, Arlene Jershe, or Vickie Lange. 

Trauma Support  
Team 

Here We Raise Our Ebenezer: at the beginning of each 
worship people have an opportunity to come forward, add 
a stone to the jar of water and share 
their celebrations, the need for 
prayers, hopes, fears, or other life 
events like losing a tooth, starting 
school, getting a touch down, an A 
on a test or a new pet.  
As a congregational family we will 
be together to hear, celebrate or 
weep with each other as we raise 
our Ebenezer, our stone cairn, to 
remind ourselves and others that 

God has 
helped us so far!  
 
 
 
 
Ray & Ivy Reinholtzen have a new 
address: 
 910 Cannon Valley Drive 
 Apt 2228 
 Northfield, MN  55057 Ivy was gifted with a prayer shawl by 

Sue Gustafson and Bailey Conger 
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Trinity’s Women of the ELCA will be meeting on 
Wednesday, November 9, at 9:30 am for Bible Study 
and a business meeting.  

There was a special celebration during 
the quilting session on October 18.  
Lorraine Carlson, a young “49” years 
old was surprised by the group with a 
delicious frosted carrot cake during 
the usual coffee break. Also joining 
the group for the occasion were Hope 
Simpson and Marsha Zottola. 

The Quilts are back in the sanctuary! There is nothing more 
welcoming and comforting than all the beautiful, colorful 
completions by the women. Watching the pews fill with the 
many, many constructed quilts twice yearly is so much fun! 
Including the quilts under the altar, there are 121 that will be 
split between the Salvation Army, Lutheran 
World Relief and different needs in the Cook 
area, including quilts for the TLC graduates 
each spring.  
 
Special thank you to Hope Simpson for the 
many completed quilts she finishes at home 
and are added to the totals.  
 
What a wonderful ministry. Thanks, ladies for all your work. 

 

November 13  
Micah  
Micah [1:3-5]; 5:2-5a; 6:6-8   
Secondary Text  
Matthew 9:13  

November 20  
Reign of Christ: Swords Into Plowshares 
Isaiah 36:1-3, 13-20; 37:1-7; then 2:1-4   
Secondary Text 
Matthew 5:14  

November 6  
Elisha Heals Naaman  
2 Kings 5:1-15a, [15b-19]   
Secondary Text 
Matthew 8:2-3  

November 27  
Advent I: Faith as a Way of Life  
Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2:1-4; 3:[3b-6], 17-19   
Secondary Text 
Matthew 26:36-38  

Scripture Readings 
for November Advent Begins This Month!  

The devotional chosen for this season is 
Prophets and Promises. The book has daily 
devotions for the first Sunday of Advent 
(November 27, 2022) and through Epiphany 
(January 6, 2023).  
 
Each daily reading features scripture, a photo, quotes to 
ponder, a short reflection and a prayer. The book offers 
household blessings and prayers to enrich preparation.   
 
For a small charge*, a print copy ($3.00) or digital copy 
for download to Kindle or Nook ($1.99) can be ordered 
directly from the Augsburg Fortress website:  
(www.augsburgfortress.org). 

 
Print copies may also be ordered by calling (218-666-
5965) or stopping by the Trinity office. *Hard copy price 
does not include shipping; a large print edition is also 
available for $6.00 +shipping.  
 
Deadline to order through TLC office  is Wednesday,  
November 16, 2022. 

http://www.augsburgfortress.org
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Trinity Lutheran Church, ELCA 
P O Box 1196 
231 Second Street SE 
Cook, MN  55723 
(Address Service Requested) 

Trinity 

Tribute 

Trinity Lutheran Church Information 

Pastor: Rev. Erika Foss  

Congregational Care: Dn. Kari Olson 

Music Director: Bailey Conger 

Financial Manager/Bookkeeper: Sue Carstens 

Secretary: Beth Sprouls 

The Trinity Tribute newsletter is published monthly to keep members and friends informed 
of church programs and to report news about the Trinity Lutheran Church community. 

Non-Profit Organization 
U.S. Postage Paid 
Permit #17 
Cook, MN 55723 

 
Sunday Worship 9:30 am 

 
(Holy Communion Each Sunday) 

Livestream Available on  
Facebook & YouTube 

Office Hours 

Mondays by appointment 

Tuesday - Thursday  9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Phone:  218-666-5965 

Email: info@trinitycook.org 
 

Website: www.trinitycook.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/TLC.Cook.MN 

YouTube: www.youtube.com  

(Trinity Lutheran Church of Cook) 

  November 
          2022 

Trinity Lutheran 
Church 


